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	February 8, 2018, Main library, 6:00 pm
	
	

	
	
	

	Meeting Called By
	Board of Library Trustees, Dedham
	

	Type of Meeting
	Monthly Meeting
	

	Chairman
	Margaret Connolly
	

	Secretary
	Monika Wilkinson
	

	Attendees
	Margaret Connolly, Tracy Driscoll, Sarah Santos, Mary Ann Sliwa, Monika Wilkinson, and Bonnie Roalsen
	

	PUBLIC ATTENDEES
	Richard Pierce
	


The February 8, 2018 meeting of the Dedham Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 6:03 pm by Chair, Ms. Connolly. 

Public Input:

Mr. Pierce stated that the Friends of the Dedham Public Library had their book sale and it was very successful. He reported that the new space is working well. Publicity is increasing and membership of the Friends is growing. There will be an upcoming program called Art in Bloom that the Friends will be sponsoring. He mentioned that he made the Friends aware of the new Art Policy that is being finalized by Trustees. 
Action Items:
Discussion and Vote: Minutes of January 11, 2018
Regarding the minutes of January 11, 2018, there was no discussion. Ms. Driscoll made a motion to accept; Ms. Sliwa seconded; all voted in favor of accepting the January 11, 2018 minutes. 
Discussion and Vote: Financial Report January, 2018
Ms. Sliwa made a motion to accept the January Financial Report. Ms. Wilkinson seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
Discussion and Vote: Allocation of Funds for Continuation of Library Improvements
Ms. Roalsen requested an additional $10,000 for electrical work and concrete cutting at the Main Library. Data usage has increased 717%, and there is a need for work that will support this usage. Of the $60,000 previously allocated, a total of $17,471 has been spent already for trim work; a total of 57 door and window casings were removed. Installation of casing and header molding was done. Baseboard and wall trim was installed and walls were repaired. An allocation of $19,350 toward electrical changes at the Main $6,700 for concrete cutting of trenches has been allocated. Hardwood refinishing is $29,472. 
Ms. Santos made a motion to allocate $10,000 from the Catherine B. Wade Trust fund to complete renovations at the Main Library. Ms. Sliwa seconded. All voted in favor. 

The Main will be closed on Saturday to remove carpet, and installation will be the following week. Floors will be trenched, and hardwood will be refinished during the week. The following Saturday the Main will remain closed. Media services will remain closed during school vacation week to allow for intricate electrical work to be completed. There are 27-30 programs planned during school vacation week. 

Discussion of ceiling as a possible renovation. Ms. Driscoll asked if there are any expenses that will be funded as part of the Capital Budget. Parking at the Main was submitted for a Capital Expenditure to increase safety. Some discussion of a potential loft that a local tree company has offered to include in the Children’s Room. Ms. Sliwa asked about the impact of lighting. Trustees support Ms. Roalsen in collecting more information. 
Discussion of trust funds. Ms. Santos asked what our requested budget is for materials for the next fiscal year. Ms. Roalsen stated that our request in $191,000. 

Mr. Pierce asked how this relates to the State money. Ms. Roalsen explained that we would be remiss in not spending the money bequeathed to the Library. State money is being spent fully and we are working to make improvements beyond an operating budget. 

Ms. Sliwa made a motion to use funds to rebuild and expand Library services, allocating $20,000 from Charles Bullard fund for books (restrictions directed the Library to annually expend an amount in the purchase of books), $5,000 from Catherine M. Lamson fund for equipment (restrictions directed that income from the fund be used to assist in improving equipment) and $10,000 from the Edward Penniman fund for programming (without restrictions). Ms. Santos seconded. All voted in favor. 
Discussion of tools and timing for Library Director evaluation. Trustees agreed that the Director should continue to identify three goals for the year. All agreed that use of the current evaluation tool should be continued.  Ms. Santos and Ms. Wilkinson will send electronic copies of the evaluation tool to Trustees, and evaluations should be completed and returned in hard copy to Ms. Connolly. Ms. Connolly will then have time before the April meeting to discuss with Ms. Roalsen. 

Ms. Santos and Ms. Wilkinson will continue working on the Director’s Goals Working Group. 

Ms. Wilkinson requested that Trustees consider at a future meeting the use of the Library Trustee Report Card as a self-assessment. 

Update on ESOL programming. Ms. Sliwa shared details of the model for the pilot program. Currently there are 36 volunteers and 17 participants. Two brainstorming sessions will be held to meet the need for jobs of the participants who are hurricane evacuees. There are also participants who live or work in Dedham in the group.
Director’s Report
Ms. Roalsen shared that the Endicott carpet was replaced, shelving was added, and other improvements have been made. Circulating objects have been added to the collection and a gaming area has been installed along with a 3D printer. 
Digital Magazines and ArtistsWorks have been well received. 
We have received Deskcycles and Starlings from a Dedham Library Innovation Team donation. 
We are waiting for a musical stairway. 

We are continuing to expand community partnerships. The Library participated in a maker conference and the Library received software for free. The Library is hoping to use this for a design challenge. 

The Library participated in Game Jam, an event in which people came together to design a video game. 

ESOL program launched and plans are evolving for developing job/career services. A stronger partnership with the Dedham Schools is developing as a result. The Library has access to DPS vans as one example. 

Old/New Business:

Discussion of Budget Hearing timing. Ms. Connolly will share copies of the budget with Trustees to be reviewed before March 3. 
Discussion of digital inclusion benchmarks for 15 communities comparable to Dedham. Ms. Roalsen said that Dedham is gaining awareness because of our offerings. Ms. Sliwa pointed out that Dedham is doing this work with 2/3 of the staff of comparable communities.

Ms. Santos asked about a book mobile. Ms. Roalsen discussed some considerations that have been made and collaborations with others/community partnerships that have been explored. 

Ms. Santos asked about Pi Day (March 15) planning. Ms. Roalsen confirmed that there will be activities planned. Also discussed were activities around pop culture. 
Next monthly meeting will be March 15 at 6 pm at Endicott. 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 8:03 pm by Ms. Sliwa; Ms. Connolly seconded; all voted in favor.
Action Item Table:
	Action Item
	Person
	Date Due

	Director's Goals Working Group
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Santos, Ms. Roalsen
	March 2018

	Donors Working Group
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Roalsen and staff
	In progress

	Policy Working Group: room reservations, art policy
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Connolly, Ms. Roalsen
	On-going

	Budget Subcommittee
	Ms. Connolly, Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Roalsen
	March 2018


Respectfully submitted,

Monika Wilkinson

